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Mountain Views
Cady Hill Forest
This project combines everything we love 
about land conservation. - high quality habitat and 
viewshed protection near the heart of Stowe Village 
and easy access to miles of recreation trails. 
See article, page 3.

Stowe 
Village
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I go to nature to be soothed and healed, 
and to have my senses 

put in tune once more.
- John Burroughs
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Rebecca Washburn
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Erin Bruhns

PO Box 284
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(802) 253-7221

(802) 253-2642 (fax)
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Stowe Land Trust is dedicated to the  
conservation of scenic, recreational, and  
productive farm and forest lands for the 
benefit of the greater Stowe community.

All contributions to Stowe Land Trust are tax
deductible.  Please become a member today.

From the Executive Director
and Board Chair

Autumn is Hunting Season 
in Vermont

Youth Deer Weekend
November 5-6

Deer Rifle Season
November 12-27

There are certain precautions 
that should be taken in order to 
ensure a safe outing.  Remember, 

you and your pets should 
wear blaze orange. 

For a complete list of Vermont 
hunting and trapping seasons, 

see www.vtfishandwildlife.com

WANT AN EASY WAY TO 
HELP STOWE LAND TRUST 
REACH OUT TO MORE 
PEOPLE?

Recycle this newsletter by passing
it along to a friend or neighbor 
and encourage them to 
become a member.

For the latest updates, photos, videos and 
random musings of Stowe Land Trust staff, 
follow us on facebook or twitter.

It’s been an exciting summer at Stowe Land 
Trust. With a project like Cady Hill Forest 
in the works, it’s hard not to be energized 

by the role that land conservation plays in our 
community.  Providing opportunities for people 
to get out and enjoy our natural world is truly 
satisfying, and we’ve been busier than ever ac-
complishing just that!

With the popularity of our Mill Trail property 
on Notchbrook Road, we were able to secure 
state funds to improve the trail to Bingham 
Falls.  I encourage you to take a walk out there 
to see the tremendous improvements!  The Mill 
Trail property is a special place, and we have 
grand plans for the restoration of the Moravian 
Cabin (page 11). Once used as tourist accom-
modations during the birth of Stowe’s ski indus-
try, the restored cabin will allow access to the 
outdoors in much the same way it did in the 
1930’s.  We hope that you will help SLT keep the 
remarkable story of the Cabin alive. 

Our community of volunteers continues to 
thrive. As a result, we’ve been able to provide 
more monthly outings for our members, hold 
another successful Golf Invitational, and launch 
an innovative partnership with Topnotch Resort 
(page 10). Beginning this Fall, hotel guests will be 

encouraged to participate in SLT’s conservation 
and stewardship of the land through a $1 nightly 
donation per room, supplemented with an ad-
ditional $1 nightly donation by the hotel.   We 
couldn’t be more pleased by Topnotch’s com-
mitment to conservation and the partnership 
it has forged that will help our region’s tourism 
economy while at the same time preserving our 
community’s quality of life

With the release of this newsletter, we are also 
wrapping up our 2011 membership year. A sin-
cere thank you to all the individuals, businesses 
and foundations that make our work possible.

We have so much to celebrate this year, and I 
hope you will join is at our Annual Meeting at 
Topnotch Resort on October 23rd. Come see 
live birds in a presentation by the Vermont In-
stitute of Natural Science (VINS), hear all about 
the Cady Hill Forest project, get an update on 
our successes of this past year and our plans 
for our 25th Anniversary.  We look forward to 
seeing you there!
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As a Stowe Land Trust member, you 
help us achieve many things. One of 
the most exciting is that you give us 

the opportunity to put together new conser-
vation projects that enhance our community.  
That’s exactly what we are thrilled to an-
nounce to you today – our newest effort - to 
conserve Cady Hill Forest!

Location
This project combines everything we love 
about land conservation – high quality habi-
tat and viewshed protection near the heart 
of Stowe Village and easy access to miles of 
recreation trails.  This project will conserve 
nearly 260 acres adjacent to the existing town 
forest, creating a contiguous community-
owned resource of over 320 acres!  

Perhaps you are familiar with the incredible 
network of trails on the Cady Hill lands and 
the adjacent town-owned Macutchan For-
est (see map).  Known to some as the “town 
loops”, the 11 miles of trail were built over 
many years and include carriage roads for 
walkers, snowshoers, skiers and beginner 
mountain bikers, as well as exciting single 
track that is great for intermediate mountain 
biking, trail running and hiking.  

Despite local popularity, access to this trail 
network is limited and far from secure.  In-
formal access from neighboring properties is 
available to ‘those in the know’ but these lo-
cations do not support parking and could be 
closed at any time.  Further, much of the Cady 
Hill Forest lands are permitted by Act 250 for 
intensive development and if developed, pub-
lic access would never be guaranteed. 

Partnerships
With this project, SLT and the Town are 
working together to provide easy, secure ac-
cess from the Mountain Road.  In fact, SLT 
and the Town have obtained a Development 
Review Board permit for a parking area to 
be built once the land is owned by the Town.  
We are also working with a number of part-
ners including the VT Housing & Conserva-
tion Board (VHCB), the Stowe Mountain Bike 
Club (SMBC), and of course our members 
– without whom this project would not be 
possible. 

Management
Once in Town ownership, Cady Hill Forest will 
be managed jointly for multi-use recreation by 
the Town and SLT, with significant assistance 
from SMBC.  Because of the vast network 
of existing single track trails, and close prox-
imity to the Village, Cady Hill Forest is well 
positioned to be an anchor for access and a 
critical linkage to the Vermont Ride Center 
– an initiative of the Vermont Mountain Bike 
Association (VMBA) aimed at developing a 
cohesive trail network that stretches from 
Sterling Forest to Little River State Park, in 
Waterbury.  

Vermont Ride Center
The Vermont Ride Center project was con-
ceived to significantly enhance recreational 
tourism which has been part of the fabric of 
the greater Stowe community for nearly 100 
years.  The Ride Center has been endorsed by 
a broad range of partners including the Town 
of Stowe, the Stowe Area Association, and the 
VT Department of Forests, Parks and Recre-
ation.  VMBA and SMBC are playing a vital role 
in managing the Ride Center, bringing their 
technical expertise to build and maintain sus-

tainable, multi-use trails.  We are encouraged 
that the Stowe business community sees the 
enormous potential the Ride Center has to 
support area businesses.  They have endorsed 
the permanent protection of the Cady Hill 
Forest as the next logical step in this initia-
tive.

Timeline
In July and August, SLT worked with two sepa-
rate landowners to have the properties ap-
praised and was fortunate to sign purchase 
and sale contracts for less than the appraised 
values.  In order to complete the purchase, 
SLT will raise over $1.5 million from a vari-
ety of sources, including the State, the Town, 
Foundations and private donors.  SLT will pur-
chase Cady Hill Forest at a closing scheduled 
for the summer of 2012, and will immediately 
donate the land to the Town of Stowe.  Like 
other projects with the Town, SLT will retain a 
conservation easement that will permanently 
protect the land from development, provide 
public access, and allow forest management 
activities that meet the goals of habitat pro-
tection.  

So, the ‘cat is out of the bag’ on this project, 
but we still have some big hurdles ahead of us. 
We must secure an Act 250 permit, lineup the 
necessary funding and ensure the conserva-
tion easement meets the needs of our com-
munity.  As the project comes together, we 
look forward to sharing the details with you. 

Recreation and land conservation continue 
to work hand in hand to play a major role 
in the health and vitality of our community.  
Thank you for being a member of SLT and 
supporting the protection of places like Cady 
Hill Forest.

              Land Protection

Cady Hill Forest 
320 contiguous acres of Town owned forest land.
Permanent access off Mountain Road.
11 mile mutli-use trail network.
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Congratulations to this year’s tournament winners!
First Place:  Per Larsen, Pall Spera, Julie Douglas, Rick Carrick  

Second Place:  Lee Spencer, Jane Wick, Millie Merrill (Tim Sargent not pictured) 
Third Place:  Bud Farquharson, Ann Marie Vespa, Bill Boyce, John Surovek 

12th Annual Invitational 
     Golf Tournament

AJ’s Ski and Sports
Bear Pond Books
Body Lounge
Burton
Charlie Berry
Cliff Johnson
Commodore’s Inn
Debbie Pucillo
Decisions Decisions
Dog and Cat
Edward Jones - Stowe
Elmore Mountain Farm
Fine Wine Cellars
Foxfire Inn
Frida’s Taqueria & Grill
Gaetano Vicinelli
Gracies Restaurant
Green Envy
Green Mountain Coffee
Green Mountain Inn
Hannaford’s
Harrison’s Restaurant
Harry Bonyun
Hen of the Wood
Hunger Mtn Coop
Jack Patten
Jake Jacobson
Jim & Jodi Luke
John DeVillars
John Douglas
John Merrill
Julie & John Egenberg

Kitty Coppock
Laughing Moon Chocolates

Leslie Gauff
Marsala Salsa

Maxi’s Restaurant
McCarthys Restaurant

Michaels on the Hill
Peggy Smith

Peter & Wendy Jones
Piecasso Pizzeria & Lounge

Richard Hart
Salon 4 Men
Salon Salon

Sarah Nocito
Shaws Supermarket 

Spruce Peak at Stowe
Stowe Craft Gallery

Stowe Mercantile
Stowe Seafood

Stowe Mountain Lodge
St. John’s in the Mountains

Lagniappe Restaurant 
The Alchemist

The Shed Restaurant 
Topnotch Resort & Spa

Trapp Family Lodge
Trattoria La Festa

Trow & Claudia Elliman 
Umiak Outfitters 

VT Pure
Wendy’s Closet

This was an exceptional year for the Golf Tournament with record-setting 
scores on this challenging course and a record-breaking $31,000 raised to 
support Stowe Land Trust’s work to conserve the places we love.

With the help of over fifty local businesses and individuals who provided ev-
erything from gift certificates and golf balls to 5 - star dinners and hand bags, 
we had a great time.  The support of this event is a testament to the impor-
tance our community places on farm land, forests and access to trails. 

Many thanks to our sponsors and all who attended.  Be sure to thank the 
individuals and businesses who supported this fun and sucessful event.  We 
look forward to you joining us next year for another tournament with fine 
weather and fun memories!

Hosts
Lee and Alice Spencer

Gold Sponsors
Robert & Mary Rohr
Rob & Janice Norton

Silver Sponsors
Graham & Kitty Goldsmith

Griff Sexton
Nicholas Skinner

Bronze Sponsors
Hugh Durden
Ron McMillan
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                StewardshipLocal Business Lends a Hand...
And a Chainsaw

If a tree falls in the woods and nobody’s around to hear it, does 
it make a noise?  Well, I don’t know about that, but if a tree falls 
in the woods and it makes one of our trails impassable then 

we’re sure to hear some noise about it!  

As a result of heavy rains earlier this year, two trees were up-
rooted and came down on the trail that brings you to the Mill 
Trail Cabin.  One of the trees was a large (can’t wrap your arms 
all the way around it) poplar that demanded you do the limbo to 
pass.  The other toppled over and was hung up between two trees.  
Usually we’ll call a volunteer to help out with downed trees, but 
these trees, being as large and awkwardly placed as they were, 
required professional attention.  

The first company we called was Stowe Tree Experts.  We knew 
they had the skills to help.  After hearing about the project, Michael 
Roche, owner of Stowe Tree Experts and longtime supporter of 
SLT, agreed to do the work free of charge.  His 3-person crew was 
able to clear the trail in less than an hour.  They removed the large 
poplar from the trail and moved its remnants out of an old cellar 
hole, and took down the hung up tree while taking care not to 
damage the other surrounding trees.

Please show your appreciation for our supporter’s generosity by 
giving them your business.

UVM Students Study Natural Resources 
on Conserved Lands

Stowe Tree Experts Crew (l to r):  Paul Green, Jamie Hoffman, Luke Heller.

The good news is Kirchner Woods has 
been impacted very little by invasive 
species.  Now we just have to figure 

out how to keep it that way.  There is a lot 
of data that needs to be collected in order 
to develop a plan for long term management 
of conserved land.  This summer, Stowe Land 
Trust enlisted the help of several UVM grad-
uate and undergraduate students to conduct 

inventories and assessments on two SLT 
owned properties.

Non-native invasive species and wildlife 
habitat inventories, two key components to 
understanding and managing a forest, were 
completed for Kirchner Woods in July.   The 
research conducted by the interns will be 
incorporated into an existing management 
plan for Kirchner Woods and will inform fu-
ture management activities outlined in the 
plan.

Interns spent two days documenting their 
observations and another two days compil-
ing a report of their findings.  10 observa-
tion points were used for the wildlife habi-
tat assessment to record bird observations, 
browse/scat/tracks, vegetation cover and 
canopy closure, course woody debris, snags, 
tip-ups and food sources.  For the non-native 
invasive inventory, students collected infor-
mation about invasive plant species, distribu-
tion, maturity and landscape type.  Locations 
of individual plants and plant populations 

were recorded with a Garmin GPS unit.     

Field Naturalist graduate student, Bryarly 
McEachern spent a week conducting a Rapid 
Ecological Assessment of the 31 acre Mill 
Trail property for her final exam.

Everything from bedrock geology to non-na-
tive invasive species identification was docu-
mented in the report submitted to SLT in 
July.  The regional context of the property’s 
location was described in detail followed by 
a detailed explanation of stand cover type, 
history, health and habitat for 10 different 
natural community types.  The report con-
cludes with a series of management consid-
erations highlighting the key points of the 
report as they relate to SLT’s management 
goals.   Information contained in this report 
will be a tremendous asset as SLT works to 
develop a comprehensive management plan 
for this property.  If you are interested in 
learning more about these reports, contact 
Becca Washburn at becca@stowelandtrust.
org or 802.253.7221.     

Thank you Stowe Tree Experts!
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Thank You!
Our Donors - 2011

Life Members
Friend of Stowe Land Trust (1)
Chris McKown and Abby Johnson
Clare Tweedy McMorris
Diane and Andreas Halvorsen
Gaetano and Susan Vicinelli*
John and Julie Egenberg
Darrell and Nancy Crate
Bowie and Helen Duncan
Christa Lancaster
The Freeman Foundation

Sponsors
Mike and Victoria Alekson
D. Ben Benoit 
Marc and Sheila D’Arcy Boyle
David and Emily Bradbury
Wendy Breeden
Gladys G. Cofrin
Mark Condon and Jean Hynes
Eric and Kathy Denardo
Dick Dreissigacker and Judy Geer
Alan and Irka Golub

Nat and Caren Goodhue
David and Trina Hosmer*
Michael and Mary Jenkins
Stephen and Sally Kauser
Jonathan and Brenda Lopatin
Gilbert Lopes
Lucinda and Jeff McKechnie
David Norden and Trisha Fong*
Julie and John Powelson
William Clinton Rasberry, Jr.
Marilyn and Skip Rosskam
Jim and Joanna Schoff
Jeffrey Sharat and Constance Carrino
Elizabeth and Ken Squier
Alan and Ellen Thorndike*
Jorge Vivoni
Richard and Rachel Wagle
Bonnie and Joe Wauters
Susan and Andrew Woods

Sustaining Members
Michael and Judy Alexander
Steve and Gail Blumsack
Chess Brownell
Tom Brownell and Carole Harstian
Jim Burns
Brian and Dede Cadieux
John and Susan Chassard
Cushman Design Group
Kevin B. D’Arcy
Biddle and Idoline Duke
Tom and Ann Edwards
Susan Sargent and J. Barrie Farrington
Patricia Gabel
David and Julie Gladstone
Dean and Diane Goodermote
Walter and Gail Harris
Russell and Linda Hausman
Patricia and Michael Haynes*
Richard and Jessica Hennessey
Vickie Kontos
Gert Lepine
Walter B. Levering
Lillian and Billy Mauer
Bernard and Elizabeth Meyer
Brian and Jill Mullin*
Peter and Meredith Murphy
Jeff and Lainie Nichols*
Michael and Ginny Parker
Chris Pazandak and Mary Jacques
Michael and Cheryl Richards
Brooke and Neal Sandford
Richard and Heather Sargent
Philip and Deborah Schoepke
David and Barbara Siegel
Ron and Judy Stancliff
Sissy Stearns
Robert and Elsie Stewart
James M. Stewart
Stone Hill Inn
Stowe Insurance Agency, Inc.
Anthony B. Thompson
Walt Towslee
Stephen and Kajy Vicinelli
Chris and Amy Weaver
Matthew and Cathy Witkos

* Current & Emeritus Board Members

Preservationists
Friend of Stowe Land Trust (1)
Philip Branton and Ellen Lazarus
Fitzgerald Family Foundation, 
 Vera M. Fitzgerald
Vermont Community Foundation advised by 
 Peter & Bari Dreissigacker
Gaetano and Susan Vicinelli*
Roger M. and Jill J. Witten*

Conservationists
Diane and Andreas Halvorsen
Susan Leadem
Maureen and Michael Ruettgers
Spector Fund at The Boston Foundation

Benefactors
Friend of Stowe Land Trust (1)
Nancy and Bill Anderson
Allan F. Beck
Charlie and Gibby Berry*
Paul and Kathy Bosland
Rick and Ann Bresnahan
Julie and Kevin Buchanan
Donna and Jake Carpenter
Kitty and Allan Coppock
Denise Burt Cushwa
Rick and Lynn Davis
Manuel and Marianne del Valle
Peter and Deborah Dodson
Trowbridge and Claudia Elliman*
Tom and Mary Evslin
Linda Sallop and Michael Fenlon
Mark and Liza Ferguson

Robert and Jana Giordano
Gerry and Terry Griffin
David Harding and Jan Nyquist
Christopher Hill and Susan Flicop
Richard and Clea James
The James E. Robison Foundation
Cliff Johnson*
Frank and Marion Kellogg
John and Diane Kemp
Bonnie Knight
Jack and Laura Lancaster
George Lengvari
Lefty and Joyce Nichols Lewis
Chris McKown and Abby Johnson
Clare Tweedy McMorris
Bunny and Peter Merrill*
John and Millie Merrill*
Melissa and David Norton
Dan and Cookie Owen
Jack and Caroline Patten
John and Adrienne Peacock
Michael and Deborah Pucillo
James and Ruth Santos
Nicholas A. Skinner
Oliver and Gay Slesar
Shapleigh and Peggy Smith
Lee and Alice Spencer
Stires Stark Family Foundation
Tortimaki Foundation per the request of 
 Mr. & Mrs. Taussig
Union Bank
Richard and Sally Watts
David Wilkens and Molly Pindell
Norris and Judy Wolff

Stowe Land Trust’s success in conserving our community’s rural 
and natural landscapes is due to the inspiration of our founders, the 
dedication of board members, staff and volunteers, and the financial 
contributions of our supporters.  We gratefully acknowledges those 
who contributed between November 2010 - October 2011.  
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Supporters
Friend of Stowe Land Trust (4)
Saranne and Clark Abbott
Roselle Abramowitz
Larry Abrams
Dr. Kirsten Alexander and 
 Shauna Larson
Jane and Stephen Alpert
Thomas J. Amidon
Dean and Jean Anderson
Patricia and Thomas Auer
Jan and Vicki Axtell*
Frederick and Mary Bashara
David and Lisa Beach
Jeff and Susan Beattie
Constance W. Benoliel-Rock
Bruce and Diane Bensley
Stephen and Louise Berry
Steve Berson & Cindy Allen-Berson
Lilli and Ken Biedermann
Harry and Carol Bonyun
Clifford Borden
Steve and Marty Braff
Anne Braham
Gil and Louise Brodnitz
Scott Brooks
Jeff Herrmann and Sarah Brothers
Robert Brown MD
Henry Busetti and Dee Reever
David Chipman and Helen Folweiler
Ed Cinque
Ralph M. Clark
Cold Hollow Cider Mill
Rosemary Correia
Marc Couper
Anne Bodine-Cresci and Joe Cresci
Tom and Joy Cronin
Leland and Johanna Darrow
Gunnel Clarke and John DeVillars
Jen and Ross Donley
Edward and Audrey Dunn
Annie Dwight*
Karen Long Dwight
Peter and Reyna Eastwood
John and Julie Egenberg
Jon Richard Eggleston
John and Josephine Emery
Ira and Susan Evans
Rand and Lynne Eyberg
Arthur Felgar
Francisco and Carol Fernandez
Michael Flanigan and Lisa Trubiano
Barbara Gameroff
Marty and Cathy Gardner
Norman and Evelyn Gaudrault
Barbara Getty and Chris Bowles*
John Gill and Mary Klein-Gill
Chris and Janis Giordanelli
Georgia and Tom Glick
Ronald P. Goldberg
William and Marianne Goodson
Ed and Alice Grayson
Green Mountain Inn
Kathy and Ron Groves
Susan and Richard Hart
Michael and Abby Hart
Lynn and Andy Harvey

Jill and Ted Haas
Dawn Hazelett
Herb and Ann Hillman
Neil and Barbara Hindle
David and Maggie Hoagland
Tom and Natalie Hubbs
Harry and Stephanie Hunt*
Mark Israel
Stephen and Andi Jacobs
Dick and Marcia Johannesen
Roger and Pat Joseph
Meg and Jeff Kauffman
Michael and Patricia Kazakoff
Rona Klein
Nancy and Reid Krakower*
David and Bonnie Lachtrupp
Dana and Lawton Lamb
Kevin and Allison Lane
Ken and Deb Lasden
Mark and Deb Leach
Christine Lengvari
Jeannette L Lepine
Peter and Elizabeth Longstreth
William and Deborah Lothian
Barry and Kelly Lyden
McKee Macdonald and 
 Jennifer Andreatta
Dana Malloy
Douglas Manley & Elizabeth Chabot
Pamela Marsh
Bob and Amy Marshall
Marilyn Mayhall
Betty F. McGill
Steven McLafferty & Pauline Lambert
Ron McMillan
Tom Meehan
Lynn Miles
Bill and Lorraine Miller
Dr. and Mrs. Peter Monsen
George and Lisa Nasis
William and Lisa Nelson
Sarah M. Nelson
Jeff and Karen Nicholson
Polly Nimick
Scott and Sandy Noble
Erica Nourjian
Bob and Leslie Ogan
Rebecca Olson & Associates
Cathy and Thom Opar
Bob Owen
Stephen and Janet Patching
Les and Marion Peer
Leigh and John Pelletier
Debra and Howard Perrone
Merton and Ora Pike*
Bill and Sylvia Pope
Michael and Beverly Propen
Robert and Cathy Rachlin
Martin Richler
Stowe Tree Experts
Antony and Livia Rosen
Bruce and Anne Rosenberg
Douglas and Melissa Roth
Sleeper House Gallery
Heidi Scheuermann
Sam and Beverly Scofield
Philip and Roberta Scott

Thomas and Samantha Sequist
Kathleen E. Shannon
John and Lynn Skinner
Michael Snyder*
Dwight and Joan Stecker
John and Anne Steel
Robert and Barbara Steinberg
Marc and Kim Stern
Bill and Janis Stocks
Stowe Mountain Bike Club
Irwin and Sara Tauben
Rob and Deborah Taylor
Paul Thabault and Nancy Money
Paul Turovsky and Monica Casey
Peter Van Raalte
Joan Welch
Darla Witmer
Robert and Joanne Wordham
Eric Zeikel
Michael Zheutlin
Arnold and Ronna Ziegel

Family
Friend of Stowe Land Trust (1)
Judith Allen
Gar and Moira Anderson
Lori Christie Arczynski
York and Fred Baker
Robert Ball
Mountain Associates Realtors
Jesse Beck
Hillel and Mitzi Becker
Alan and Karen Beecher
Ezra and Anita Beinhaker
Charlie and Carolyn Betz
Carvel and Betty Bevans
John and Diane Biello
Anthony L. Bowen
Jeffrey and Marie Brown
Mary Brown
Charlotte and Jeff Brynn*
Brad and Lana Burkhardt
Francis and Mary Jane Cain
Stephen and Debra Clark
Stefanie and Andrew Clymer
Rui and Julia Coelho
John and Vicki Cohen
Bob and Margaret Cort
Glen and Barbara Cousins
Paul and Lisa Cowie
Jack Daggitt and Anne Stellwagen
Mark and Kathleen Doehla
Kimberlee Dow and James Marcotte
Ken and Sarah Drewry
Driscoll Family
Mr. and Mrs. F.F. Dupree
Bob Fahey and Maryellen C. Sullivan
Eva and Peter Fink
Tom Flaherty and Fizan Hoffman
Frank and Judith Foti
Thorp and Sally Freeman
Stephen and Anita Friedman
Dave and Carol Furman
Joni Gaines and Tad Horner
Simon and Jordana Gameroff
Paul and Bev Gardner
Jim and Gerri Gildea

Donald and Margot Hall
David and Elaine Hazelett
David and Rebecca Heffernan
Heidi Hennessey
Darren and Emily Higgins
Allen and Heide Horsley
Tom and Kathy Jackman*
Gordon and Sue Johanson
Claire Johnston
Jean Kissner and George Weber
Larry and Peg Lackey
Liz and Tom Lackey
Chris Laporte
Roger Laviale & Christine Donovan
Timothy D. Leland
M. Pressman and D. Levy
James and Jacquelyn Lindenmeyer
Mila and Graham Lonetto
Lois and George Mahan
Dick and Millie Marron
Megan McCarthy
Maveret McClellan
John and Kaaren Meyer
Joe and Maureen Mooney
John and Nancy Morse
Pat and Gordon Munson
Nocito Family
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Oden
Julio and Elizabeth Olimpio
Peter and Sue Oppenheimer
James Owen
David and Dee Partridge
Paul and Louise Reed
Bonnie and Brian Pease
Dan and Faith Perkins
George and Elaine Rau
Donna Reback and Phil Herbison
Robert A. Reed
John and Jeanie Reiersen
Liz Dickson and Craig Richardson
The Roberts’ Family
Richard Rosenbloom
Peter Sakash
Jesse and Kimberly Schloff
M.J. and Gale Shaw
Bill and Kate Shea
Leslie Shedlin
Gordon and Lucille Siteman
Rich and Anne Smith
Stephen Soule
Kermit and Hazel Spaulding
George B. Spear
Cindy Sprague and Jim Converse
Frank Springer and Mort Butler
Kristina Stahlbrand and Dean Pineles
Sally Stetson and Jim Hurlburt
Oliver Sweatman and Emily Doyle
Joe and Jan Tichansky
David and Lori Tilgner and Family
Valerie Turtle and Mary Elkins
Karen and Douglas Veliko
George and Patricia von Trapp
Trapp Family Lodge
Fred Weiss
Ralph and Louise Whitelock
Stuart and Patricia Wisse
Individuals
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Lynn P. Altadonna
Francis Aumand
Sally Bindari
Dan Brault
Linda Bronstein
Jane Brown
Rick Carrick
Billy Coster*
Stephen C. Cottrel
Elizabeth Craig
Glenn and Fifi Danziger
Elizabeth Darden
Jonathan Day
Christine Ferguson
Ralph and Kathy Filson
Barbara Fitch
Karin Gottlieb
Katharine Greenewalt
Liza Greifinger
Heather Hale
Jon Hanson
Patricia Hart
Kristin Hathaway
Chuck Head
Michele R.H. Herbst
Margaret Higgins
Ralph Hilbert
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond L. Hunicke
Julie Montgomery and Lee Hunter
Adam Juzek
Richard Koenitzer
Ann and Frank Lackey
Sandra J. Larsen
Lewis Lasher
Kayla Lee
John Lepinski
Jim Libby
Brent Libby
John D. Liberator
Ramon Lloveras-Otero
Charles Lusk
John McBrine
Thomas P. McKenna
Sarah Noelle McLane
Bette H. Miller
Tessa Milnes
Lorrie Motylinski
Dale and Kandy Neil
Lucy Nersesian
Janet Nixon
Lewis Noble
Annette O’Brien
Wendy Old
Niels and Gurli Olsen
Bev Osterberg
Rick Owen
John Peterson
Eric Phaneuf

Pamela Plummer
Mark Renson
Gerald Scott
Liz Sheahan
Mary Ellen Simon
Carol Simoneau
Marcia and Peter Smith
Alton Smith
Patricia Ann Sprague
Barbara Stern
Harold Stevens
Shawn Sweeney - SDB
Hanna Szechenyi
Arthur and Judith Tischler
Phil and Jody Tomlinson
Carolyn and Louis Torre
Frank and Olga Torres
Andre Valcour
Jane Weaver
Arthur and Marion Wittels
Peter Woll

Contributors
Friend of Stowe Land Trust (1)
Cara Albertson
Kristi Alfieri
Rene-Pierre and Alexis Azria
Ted Barnett
Michael Bennett
Joel and Debra Benson
Alessandra Bishop
Joanna Branch
William and Patricia Brower
Chris and Roberta Brown
Arthur and Rachel Butler
Charles and Martha Campanile
Joseph and Alicea Cascio
John and Jennifer Cassedy
Catamount Trail Association
Charlotte Land Trust
Scott and Robin Coggins
Rich Conte
Scott and Carolyn Couto
Michael Cremen
Jennifer Colin Dall
Paul and Maria Davies
Charles DeRose
Adrianus and Laurentia Djohan
Stephen and Joanne Doncaster
Michael Dude
Steven and Jean Eichberg
David and Donna Feigelman
Joyce Fellner
Thomas J. and Shelia M. Fitzgerald
David and Jane Ellen Freeman
Robert S. Frisch
Scott and Julia Frisoli
Ansbert Gadicke

Amanda and Tucker Garvey
Deborah and John Gastler
Gregory and Sharon Gelinas
Arthur Gillman and Harriet Oster
Carmela Gioioso
Susan Gleiner
Charles and Megan Gregory
Phillip and Lee-Ann Healy
Robert and Pamela Herbst
Ryan Herrington & 
 Patricia David-Herrington
Lyndall Heyer
South Hero Land Trust
John Jaeger
Joshua and Brooke Kaplan
Vermont Mountain Bike Association
Mitchell and Heidi Kiesler
Jason Krupsky
Carla Levin
Richard Levine and Catherine Drake
Charlie and Louis Loconte
Adelaide Mahoney
Matthew Marchand
Robert Marks
Paul and Juliet Martin
Chandler Matson and Anna Colavito
James Michelson
Ronald Millar
Marcia Mittnacht & 
 Edward Moscovitch
Michael and Jane Monahan
Tyler Mumley
Lisa Natkin
James and Rachel Ory
David and Martha Ott
David and Sabrina Ott
Matthew Percy
Charles and Janet Perkins
Igor Plotkin and Heather Collupy
Glenna and David Pound
Alfredo and Debby Raton
Stephen and Rachel Reid
James and Vanessa Roy
Sandra Schieferl
Scott and Marylinda Schoifet
Colleen Shepard
Jane Sherwin
Mitchell Shifrin
Beatrice Snyder
Laurence Sokol & Beverly Duquette
Elizabeth and Derek Spence
Keith and Jennifer St. Sauver
Aimee Stearns
Brian and Sandra Stearns
Stowe Country Homes
John Sullivan
Stan and Gail Szyndlar
Robert and Sandra Taylor

Michael W. Taylor
Pedro J. Rosario Urdaz & 
 Sol de Cintron
John and Jeannette Van Blarcom
Nicole Villandry
Richard and Martha Wagner
Jordan Warshaw and Nicole de Lisle
Mamie and Douglas Welty
Daniel Wise and Caroline Losson
George and Kathleen Young
John and Judy Zinn

Planned Gifts & Bequests
Kitty Coppock
Christine Lengvari
Mer Zovko
(Did you included SLT in your will? 
Contact us to let us know.)

In Memory Of Steve Mayhall
Attendees of Maha Sadhana
Antoinette Dell’Osso
Rusty DeWees
Jane Emanuelson
Judith and Frank Foti
Leslie Gauff and Bruce Bell
David and Trina Hosmer
Alan and Caryn Kovacs
Ted and Connie Lapres Fund at the
 Community Foundation at North
 Central Massachusetts
Diane and Michael Leach
Marilyn Mayhall
Bonnie and Dixon Merkt
Robert and Rebecca Pine
James and Ruth Santos
Gail and Art Shinners
Women & Infants

Matching Gifts
FM Global Foundation
Green Mountain Coffee Roasters
IBM Corporation
Morgan Stanley
Peter & Carmen Lucia Buck 
 Foundation, Inc.
Pfizer Foundation Matching 
 Gifts Program

In Kind Gifts
Alan Thorndike*
Annie Dwight*
Barb Getty*
Billy Coster*
Brian Mullin*
Bunny Merrill*
Businesses at 645 South Main St.
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Charlie Berry*
Charlotte Brynn*
Cliff Johnson*
Cushman Design Group
Dave Couch Signs
David Hosmer*
David Norden*
Ecopixel
Edelweiss Country Store
Elaine Nichols*
Elizabeth Squier*
Fix PC
Gaetano Vicinelli*
Golden Eagle Resort
Green Mountain Inn
Harry Hunt*
Karen & Jeff Nicholson
Jan Axtell*
John Merrill*
Lake Mansfield Trout Club
Michael Haynes*
Michael Snyder*
Nancy Krakower*
Pie in the Sky
Roger Witten*
Sally Stetson Design
Sovernet Communications
Stowe Tree Experts
The Finishing Company
Tom Jackman*
Yankee Home Solutions

Stowe Land Jam Donors
The Matterhorn
The Sugardaddies
(Barry Lyden, Chris Tagatac, John 
Spencer, Eric Gershman and Trevor 
Crist)
Guest Musicians
(Pat Berry & Mike Snyder)
Trisha Fong
Mammut

Burton
Stowe Mountain Resort
Darn Tough VT
Topnotch Resort & Spa
Nebraska Knoll Sugar Farm
Outdoor Research
Isis for Women
Trina Hosmer
Eating Well
Oxygen
Trapp Family Lodge
SKIDA
Stoweflake Resort & Spa
Stowe Kitchen Bath & Linens
In Company Clothing
Iride
Elmore Mountain Farm
Gerry Scott
Petra Cliffs
VT Peanut Butter Co.

Annual Golf Tournament
Lee and Alice Spencer - Hosts
Gold Sponsors
 Robert & Mary Rohr
 Rob & Janice Norton
Silver Sponsors
 Graham & Kitty Goldsmith
 Griff Sexton
 Nicholas Skinner
Bronze Sponsors
 Hugh Durden
 Ron McMillan
AJ’s Ski and Sports
Bear Pond Books
Body Lounge
Burton
Charlie Berry
Cliff Johnson
Commodore’s Inn
Debbie Pucillo
Decisions Decisions

Dog and Cat
Edward Jones - Stowe
Elmore Mountain Farm
Fine Wine Cellars
Foxfire Inn
Frida’s Taqueria & Grill
Gaetano Vicinelli
Gracies Restaurant
Green Envy
Green Mountain Coffee
Green Mountain Inn
Hannaford’s
Harrison’s Restaurant
Harry Bonyun
Hen of the Wood
Hunger Mtn Coop
Jack Patten
Jake Jacobson
Jim & Jodi Luke
John DeVillars
John Douglas
John Merrill
Julie & John Egenberg
Kitty Coppock
Laughing Moon Chocolates
Leslie Gauff
Marsala Salsa
Maxi’s Restaurant
McCarthys Restaurant
Michaels on the Hill
Peggy Smith
Peter & Wendy Jones
Piecasso Pizzeria & Lounge
Richard Hart
Salon 4 Men
Salon Salon
Sarah Nocito
Shaws Supermarket - Waterbury
Spruce Peak at Stowe
Stowe Craft Gallery
Stowe Mercantile
Stowe Seafood
Stowe Mountain Lodge

St. John’s in the Mountains
Lagniappe Restaurant 
The Alchemist
The Shed Restaurant 
Topnotch Resort & Spa
Trapp Family Lodge
Trattoria La Festa
Trow & Claudia Elliman 
Umiak Outfitters 
VT Pure
Wendy’s Closet

Program Partners
Blessed Sacrament Bible Camp
Bowie & Helen Duncan
Fields Pond Foundation
Grace Bible Church
Laraway School
Oakland Foundation
State of Vermont
Stowe Conservation Commission
Stowe Mountain Bike Club
Stowe Nordic Outing Club
Town of Stowe 
UVM LANDS Interns
Vermont Community Foundation
Vermont Housing and Conservation   
 Board
Vermont Mountain Bike Association
VT Recreation Trails Grant Program
Waterbury Conservation 
 Commission

If we have missed or incorrectly listed 
your name, we regret the error and are 
eager to make the correction.

Thanks for Growing With Us!
Over the past 24 years, SLT has grown 
from a few ambitious individuals  
volunteering their time, to a team 
of professional staff with 28 proper-
ties to care for, new projects on the  
horizon and a full suite of outings and 
events.    As time has marched on, ac-
complishing our work has become  
more expensive - eighteen years ago 

when the Meadow Trail at Wiessner Woods was first built, a bridge 
cost $200; crossing the same small stream now costs $1,000.

That’s why this past year we asked many of our longtime support-
ers to “grow with us” and consider increasing the amount of their  
annual membership gift - and we received an overwhelming 
response!  

Because of their increased commitment we were able to raise 
8,000 more dollars, allowing us to bring you outings like the Joe’s 
Pond Nature Hike & Paddle and Pinnacle Meadow Foliage Hike.  
We also improved a section of the Mill Trail to Bingham Falls and 
installed signs at Kirchner Woods.  

If you’re looking for an easy way to make a difference for SLT this 
year, please consider increasing your annual membership gift.  
Thank you!

Grow With Us
D

ia
ne

 B
ie

llo
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 CommunitySLT Partners with Topnotch Resort
to Help Conserve Stowe’s Open Spaces

About Topnotch Resort

Topnotch Resort and Spa is a premier New 
England destination offering endless recre-
ational pursuits in a luxurious atmosphere. 
Located on 120 acres near the village of 
Stowe, the resort offers 68 guest rooms 
and suites dressed in a European Country 
Manor style, with contemporary amenities 
and views of the Green Mountains. To-
pnotch also has a selection of 23 luxurious 
two- and three-bedroom resort homes. 

Norma’s Restaurant serves contemporary 
cuisine in a casual setting, with an inviting 
open kitchen.  The Topnotch Spa covers 
35,000 square feet, including 30 treatment 
rooms in which to experience more than 
120 treatments and services. For sports 
and leisure, the resort features a premier 
Tennis Center with indoor and outdoor 
courts, cross-country and downhill skiing, 
a state-of-the-art Fitness Center, an indoor 
pool with a cascading massage waterfall, a 
whirlpool/Jacuzzi, and two mountain-view 
outdoor pools - one of which is heated 
year-round. 

Located at the foot of Mount Mansfield, 
Topnotch is a premier destination for all 
seasons.  Pets are welcome in select guest 
rooms and suites at the resort. Topnotch 
Resort and Spa is part of MetWest Terra 
Hospitality and is a member of Preferred 
Boutique and Preferred Pride. http://www.
topnotchresort.com.   

Stowe Land Trust and Topnotch Resort & 
Spa, a premier hotel owned by MetWest 
Ventures, LLC, are working together on 

an innovative partnership to conserve our 
community’s natural and cultural landscapes.  
This partnership is unprecedented for both 
organizations and demonstrates the value of 
integrating conservation action and corporate 
philanthropy.

“We believe Topnotch is setting a terrific prec-
edent by being the first resort in the greater 
Stowe region to partner in this way with a 
conservation organization,” said Heather Fur-
man, Executive Director of Stowe Land Trust.  
“We are so grateful to Topnotch for launching 
this exciting partnership and to their guests 
for their contribution to our conservation 
work in the community. We couldn’t be more 
pleased by Topnotch’s commitment to conser-
vation and the partnership it has forged that 
will help our region’s tourism economy while 
at the same time preserving our community’s 
quality of life,” said Furman.

The innovative partnership encourages ho-
tel guests to participate in conservation and 

stewardship of the land through a $1 nightly 
donation per room, supplemented with an 
additional $1 nightly donation by the hotel, 
which goes to the Stowe Land Trust. Guests 
can have the fee removed if they choose. 

“This program is a symbol of our long-term 
commitment to Stowe, the community and 
the local environment. On behalf of all the staff 
at Topnotch Resort & Spa, we’re very proud to 
be working with Stowe Land Trust to support 
conservation and economic growth in the 
area” said Jamie Yarrow, President of MetWest 
Terra Hospitality. 

Stowe’s spectacular scenery, unique recre-
ational resources, working farms and magnifi-
cent mountains are part of what makes this 
town truly unique.  The beautiful landscape 
is one of the reasons many people visit and 
return to Stowe.  For nearly 25 years, Stowe 
Land Trust has been working with willing land-
owners to protect important natural and cul-
tural resources that contribute to the health 
and vitality of the community.  
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Mill Trail: 

In the late 1920’s, at the height of construc-
tion of the Long Trail and the first ski trails 
in Ranch Valley, the accomodations that 

would become known as the Smugglers’ Notch 
Attic and Barn were beginning to take shape. 
Advertised as a tourist retreat with rooms for 
rent, dog kenneling and a medical and surgical 
center, the Mill Trail property and the corre-
sponding historic complex was a destination 
for visitors to the area at that time.  

The Mill Trail Cabin is a 1 1/2 story Moravian 
style log cabin built on a hillside affording a 
commanding view of Mt. Mansfield.  Meticu-
lously constructed with exceptional hand 
crafted detail, the cabin exhibits integrity of 
design and workmanship.  From the Mill Trail 
Cabin, guests had access to carraige roads and 
logging trails that brought them to places like 
Bingham Falls, Ranch Valley and the Spruce 
Peak area.

Today the Cabin and the surrounding landscape 
has lost none of its charm.  Mill Trail is visited 
regularly by hikers, fisherman, dog walkers, 
trail runners and people looking to take at 
dip at Bingham Falls.  For several decades 
after Dr. Lichtenthaeler’s death the prop-
erty served as a retreat for a local family 
before it was conserved by SLT in 2003.  
Since that time, SLT has been committed 
to keeping the Cabin’s remarkable sto-
ry alive.  To best preserve the building 
and its history, SLT will enhance public 
use and enjoyment of the Cabin and 
its surroundings for the benefit 
of residents and visitors to the 
Stowe area.  With recreation 
continuing to play a major role in 
the local economy and quality of 
life in Stowe, restoration of the Mill 
Trail Cabin will allow access to the 
outdoors in much the same way it 
did in the 1930’s.

Because of the tremendous value 
this property holds for the com-
munity, SLT is working on several 
initiatives to improve access and  
the visitor’s experience.

With support from the VT Rec-
reation Trails Grant Program, 
Oakland Foundation, Fields Pond 

Foundation and individual donors, SLT hired 
Timber & Stone, a professional trail crew, to 
restore the trail to Bingham Falls.  Work be-
gan in late August and is expected to be com-
plete by the time this newsletter reaches your 
mailbox.  Students from the Laraway School in 
Johnson will be working with the trail crew to 
construct a 35 foot bridge on the trail where 
a large stream drains into the Notch Brook 
from the hillside above.  If you haven’t already 
made it out to see the improvements - pick a 
sunny day and head out to Mill Trail for a walk 
- you won’t be disappointed!  Once complet-
ed, the trail will offer a safe and enjoyable al-
ternative to the Route 108 access to Bingham 
Falls.  Our goal with this project is to encour-
age access to nature to families and individu-
als that might otherwise miss opportunities 
to connect with their natural surroundings.

For serveral years, SLT has been developing a 
plan to restore the Mill Trail Cabin so it is safe 
for more frequent day use and limited over-
night use.  Since 2010 when Cushman Design 

Group was hired to help us assess our vision 
for public use, SLT has made major strides to-
ward accomplishing our goal for public access 
and historic preservation of the Cabin.  

In 2012, SLT will begin a restoration effort to 
stabilize the Cabin and make minor improve-
ments to the kitchen and bath.  The Cabin will 
accommodate the local community for events 
such as retreats, picnics, reunions and indoor/
outdoor classroom activities.  Children and 
families who stay overnight will experience 
the pure sounds and smells of nature, re-
moved from modern life – a crackling fire, a 
babbling brook, the lull of crickets through an 
open window.  The Cabin’s proximity to the 
Long Trail, Stowe Mountain Resort and natu-
ral areas such as Bingham Falls make this a 
great “base camp” for accessing the many rec-
reational opportunities Stowe has to offer.

With recommendations for upgrades, a his-
toric preservationist’s expertise, and accurate 
cost estimates for the recommended work - 

SLT sought and received a $67,500 grant 
to support the effort to restore the 
Mill Trail Cabin.  The entire project 

is expected to cost $123,500.  In ad-
dition to private contributions and 
a few pending foundation requests, 
SLT has submitted a $20,000 
grant application to the VT Divi-
sion for Historic Preservation to 
cover the cost restore the Mill 
Trail Cabin.  

Your help is needed today!  Help 
SLT raise the additional $56,000 
needed to leverage these grant 

funds and complete this project! 
Your financial support will be put 
directly toward this restoration 
effort and will allow the Mill Trail 
Cabin to once again play a role in 
the cultural fabric of Stowe.

If you are interested in learning 
more about this project please 
visit our website (stowelandtrust.
org), send us an email (info@
stowelandtrust.org) or call our 
office (802.253.7221).  We would 
be happy to share more details 
with you.       

Reconnecting Recreation and History 

Timber & Stone trail crew at the bridge site on the Mill Trail.
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Want to be the first 
to know about our 

hikes, rides and other 
fun outings?

Join our email list 
by visiting 

www.stowelandtrust.org  

We won’t overwhelm you 
with messages and we 
never rent, sell, or loan 

your information to anyone.

SLT’s 24th Annual Meeting & Fun Fall Outings

24th Annual Meeting Celebration
Sunday, October 23, 2011
4:00 - 6:00 pm
Topnotch Resort and Spa

Stowe Land Trust invites you to join us to celebrate 24 years of land conservation with a 
presentation on birds of prey by the VT Institute of Natural Science.  Look for your 
invitation in the mail soon.

RSVP to info@stowelandtrust.org or call 802.253.7221.  

Receive a 20% discount on dinner at Norma’s Restaurant on Sunday, 10/23.  
Call 253-8585 to make a reservation.  

Fly Fishing for Brown Trout
Saturday, October 15, 2011
7:00 - 9:00 am
DuMont property

Fly fish for brown trout in the Little River with professional guide Jan Axtell.  Rods and flies can 
be provided but you are welcome to bring your own equipment.  Please wear footwear appropri-
ate for wading or standing on the river bank.  To RSVP and get directions send an email to info@
stowelandtrust.org or call 802.253.7221.


